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Executive Summary:   The Chairs of ENCWG / DPSWG / ABLOS have jointly proposed acquisition of a document management system to assist in the production of the now typically very large and complex standards managed by IHO working groups, as well as changes to the approval process and cycle for those standards.
Related Documents:   ENCWG / DPSWG / ABLOS input to HSSC-CG
Related Projects:   Nil
1
Introduction / Background

The ENCWG / DPSWG / ABLOS input to HSSC-CG includes two key proposals:

2
Standards Production – a proposal to acquire a document management system.   

It may be worth investigating methods used by the International Standards Organisation (ISO), as the increasing complexity of standards to support electronic systems, data and methods of navigation are incrementally increasing the risks to successful and ongoing reliable integration.   A clear distinction needs to be made between a document management system, aimed at improving the integrity of standards and the multitude of component inputs, and a records management system, which may group those inputs so they are not lost, but will not assist with their integration into the parent standards.
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Standards Approval - a proposed standard life cycle for IHO standards.   
While the desire is understood, the recommendation is not fully agreed overall, though it may be relevant to certain standards outside the S-100 framework.
S-100.   S-100 allows for iterative expansion.   Inclusion of additional functionality does not force the retirement of the existing version.   While a standard life cycle would permit periodic ‘advertising’ of a summary of S-100 developments over a specified period since the last advised baseline release, it may be excessively limiting to suggest that development cannot occur at a faster pace.  

Approval Procedure.   The observations on the inadequacy of the IHO standards approval procedure in relation to S-100 are agreed.   S-100 is a framework, not a product standard.   It is designed for continuous expansion to include new functionality and support new products, without adversely affecting existing functionality.   The procedures detailed in 2/2007 therefore do not suit S-100.   In regard to product standards, it may be inappropriate that a Member State with limited interest or lacking a full understanding of an issue remains able to block a vote simply through not responding positively.   A change in procedures whereby the absence of a negative response is taken as acceptance may address this issue.
4
Action required of HSSC-CG
The HSSC-CG is invited to consider the comments in this paper.



